



Nova Scotia/Nunavut Command The Royal Canadian Legion

61 Gloria McCluskey Avenue Dartmouth, Nova Scotia B3B 2Z3



ns.legion.ca

## All Branch Mail Out #31 - 2018

Date:

June 5, 2018

To:

**NS/NU Command Branches** 

NS/NU Zone Commanders NS/NU Executive Council NS/NU Past Presidents

From:

**Mel Crowe** 

**President** 

**NS/NU Command, RCL** 

Subject:

**Urgent Communication re: 2018 Leadership** 

**Training Camp** 

Message:

**Comrades: please see attached memo** 

Page 1 of 2





61 Gloria McCluskey Avenue Dartmouth, Nova Scotia B3B 2Z3

Nova Scotia/Nunavut Command The Royal Canadian Legion

Tel.: 902-429-4090 Fax: 902-429-7481 Email: info@ns.legion.ca





June 05 2018

To:

All Branches

**Zone Commanders** Past Presidents **Executive Council** 

From: Mel Crowe

President

NS/NU Command

An insurmountable complication has arisen regarding the 2018 Youth Leadership Training Camp scheduled to begin June 23.

Our insurance company is unable, under our current policy to extend the required insurance, and has sought to acquire appropriate insurance from other providers to no avail.

NS/NU Command Sub-Executive is in unanimous agreement that to proceed without required insurance is not an option.

Therefore, most regrettably, in conjunction with NS/NU Command Youth Leadership Training Camp Committee Chairman Merv Steadman, I must advise that the 2018 Youth Leadership Training Camp has been cancelled.

Funds submitted by Branches in sponsorship will be refunded in due course.

Please be assured that the Sub-Executive of NS/NU Command is committed to an in- depth review of the YLTC and how this Command might move forward in our mission to promote youth leadership development.